Langley with Hardley Village Hall report

Year April 2012/2013
 At the AGM last year we were very sad to lose our Chairman, Mike Caston, who resigned after30 + years, but it was with great pleasure on our part that Trisha Loades agreed to come to the Management meetings as the social club’s representative.

Letters were sent to the other user groups asking if they would like to have a representative at the meetings, so far there has been no response.

We started the financial year for 2012/2013 with £2414.55 in the bank, plus £738.45 in the Maintenance account; Totalling £3,153.00
Bookings have been steady and with good regular hiring by The Social Club, S E S, Gillingham Stockmen, W I, and the Parish Council.
We ended the year with £2,416.37 in the running account and £1,749.06 in the Maintenance Account giving a grand total of £4,165.43
In April last year we asked for estimates to replace the windows, the two backdoors and the double doors, put a storm porch on the main entrance door, replace the gable end with Cedar wood, replace the flat roof which leaks, new insulation in the loft, put a partition in the entrance hall, (we will then be able to let the two rooms separately and on the same night if required), by putting in the partition it also means we will be able to isolate the heating to the room not in use, saving on heating cost.
Installing the insulation in the loft is our volunteer contribution to the work.
 A thousand pounds was transferred to the Maintenance account to help with the funding application as we have to contribute towards the cost. 
After a lot of form filling, and a year later we got a grant of £25,500.00 from the Community Construction fund (Norfolk County Council).

There were a few formalities to tie up, we had to add a dissolution policy to the constitution stating what will happen if the Village Hall is no longer viable, or if at any time there is no Trustees Management committee - the Parish Council have been asked and are considering agreeing to take over the running until a Trustee Management committee can be formed.
Then work will be able to start. The contractor Anglia Home Improvements has agreed to work in with the bookings we have, so the hall will not have to close at any time.
Running the hall is an on going battle, the heating cost has gone up by £200, all the other commodity bills have also risen, and we have had to replace some radiators. To comply with health and safety all the electrical appliances have to be tested yearly.
Now the container out back needs replacing as it leaks in various places.

The cost of this will be in the region of £4,000

Due to the economic climate the management committee agreed to lower the cost our hire fees

Considering the fun day last year was held on the hottest day of the year it was very well attended, once again the dog show was popular, along with the group UM, the marching band, funky feet display, and the  tractors.  The day raised £321.00 
£80.00 to go Cancer Care (the new unit at N N)
The Rag Bag recycling has been well used; it raised £420 this financial year.
It is sad that through lack of support the social club has closed for a short time to re-think its running agenda, an extraordinary general meeting will be held on the 10th May for the public to go along with suggestions for an opening event in June. The Village Hall Management has suspended all their rent payments and has let the Social club store their equipment in the bar. We will be working with the Social club to help them when they re open regarding their rent.

Kidz Kluster (Youth Club) started up last September; it has proved to be needed and has been very successful with 24 children on the register and no less than 14 attending on any one night
Initially the Village Hall Management Committee gave it free rent for three months to see if it would be a success, they have now agreed to let that stand in the hope that a club for 12-16 years can start this September.

By giving the youth club a helping hand the village hall is doing its bit for the community

Langley with Hardley Parish Council, along with Chedgrave and Loddon P/C all help with financial support.
Since then they have gained several funding grants which has brought new equipment and arts and craft materials for them.

In the last few weeks there has been remote controlled racing cars on every other Saturday night, this has been very well supported 

It is possible that a monthly tea dance could start up.
The Hall has joined the 21st Century; we now have our own Webb site
We hope the hall continues to get the same support this year.  

